Ask A Vet: Frosty Weather Should Limit EHD Outbreak
Sunday, November 11, 2012
Dear Dr. Weldy’s,  

 I have a few questions regarding all the talk about EHD in deer.  I raise a few beef cattle and am also a deer hunter.  What symptoms/signs should I be looking for in deer with EHD?  If I consume an infected deer could I get sick?  Is it possible for my cattle to catch this disease from the local wild deer?
-Concerned Reader


Dear Reader,

    These are all excellent questions and your concerns are understandable but not necessary.  Epizootic Hemorrhagic Disease or EHD can be a devastating and downright ugly disease for the local deer.  Luckily, it does not infect humans, and even when it does infect cattle it rarely causes symptoms.  
     EHD is a viral infection that is spread by a small biting fly called a midge.  Midges tend to breed in mud flats created when ponds or streams dry up, so our unusually dry summer was conducive for midges and therefore an increase in the spread of EHD.  This fall there has been a major outbreak in Southern Michigan and Northern Indiana with the number of dead deer likely in the tens of thousands.  The virus does not spread directly from deer to deer and can only spread through the midge.  This is good news for our white-tailed friends because it means the spread of this disease will stop with a few good midge-killing frosts. 
     Although it is new to many folks, EHD has actually been around since at least the 1950’s and there were similar outbreaks reported as early as the 1890’s.  After the deer is bitten by an infected midge, there is an incubation period of about a week where the deer is likely not sick but can still spread the disease.  Once symptoms appear, deer will often die within 8-36 hours, displaying high fevers, less fear of man, salivation, weakness, and unconsciousness.  Internal hemorrhage and death follow shortly.   They are often found near water as they are trying to cool themselves or drink to replenish fluids.  Hunters should be on the lookout for dead deer or deer displaying these symptoms, and it is important to report sightings as it helps biologists track the disease and its effect on the local deer herd.  Eating a deer with EHD should in no way be dangerous for humans, but the disease could cause the meat to be of lesser quality.
     While EHD is no doubt going to have a negative effect on some local pockets of the deer population, a widespread effect on the deer herd is not expected and has not been seen in previous outbreaks.     

-Dr. Justin Sellon  
      
